
    

Memorandum  
  

Date:         February 8, 2019 
 
To:      West Linn City Council, City Staff and Readers  
 
From:  Eileen Stein, City Manager  
 
Subject:    City Manager’s Weekly Report – February 8, 2019   
 

Schedule Items 

 The February meeting schedule is still being worked out due to the weather-related cancellation of 
the February 4 special meeting (and potentially February 11th also.)  We are eyeing the possibility of 
needing a make-up meeting on February 25th.   

 

 2019 State of the City.  The Mayor’s State of the City Address is scheduled for February 28 at 6:00 
p.m. at the Library Community Room.  Save the date!  

 
Information Items 

 Goal Setting Follow Up.  During the January 17-18 goal setting session, there was discussion about 
the potential for a third session.  Given how the February meeting schedule is turning out due to 
weather, it seems prudent to schedule a third session to finalize language for the goals and discuss 
the proposed changes to the Council Rules.  This might also be the subject of a meeting on February 
25th.  I have been in touch with facilitator Sam Imperati about this possibility.   

  

 Budget Update.  We are beginning our communication process with employees about the City’s 
financial status and preparing for the upcoming budget.  This week we offered to employees a 
voluntary early attrition program. This program offers employees a severance package for those 
who apply and are approved. This program provides long term payroll savings.  Meanwhile, we have 
begun identifying potential service cuts and revenue enhancements that will be considered in 
preparing the Recommended Budget for Biennium 2020-21.  As you begin thinking about the 
budget, if you have questions about or ideas for service reductions or new revenue sources, please 
let me know.   

 

 West Linn-Wilsonville School District “Bond Summit”.  Last week I met with Dr. Kathy Ludwig and 
her facilities staff to hear plans about this event, scheduled for February 23rd from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 
p.m. at Meridian Middle School in Wilsonville.  Dr. Ludwig reported the School Board has adopted a 
new Long Range Facilities Plan and is now preparing its Capital Improvement Plan to identify funding 
for the projects in the new master plan.  Total estimated need is $207 million.  The plan identifies 
$8.3 million in need for stadium and parking improvements at West Linn High School.  The “Bond 
Summit” is the opportunity for the School Board to hear from the public about which projects 
should be ultimately incorporated into a $206 million bond request to put before the voters in 
November.  See the attached information about the project categories.  Please plan to attend!    



 

 I-205/Abernethy Bridge Update.  This week, the Clackamas Cities Coordinating Council (C4) put the 
finishing touches on a letter advocating for funding the widening project.  See the attached letter.  
The signatories to the letter would include Clackamas County, Washington County, Multnomah 
County, Metro, Association of Oregon Counties, League of Oregon Cities, Metro Mayors Consortium, 
Oregon Trucking Association, AAA, Port of Portland, Clackamas County Business Alliance, Westside 
Economic Alliance, and cities in the Portland metro region.  This will be a very strong showing of 
support for the City of West Linn’s legislation.  In addition, we received very encouraging news this 
week from ODOT Region 1 Manager, Rian Windsheimer, about ODOT’s desire to collaborate with 
the City on the Willamette Falls Drive project, the I-205 bike trail project, and how to link it to a 
larger regional bikeway system.    

 

 OGEC Training.  As you know, the Council training with Patty Mulvihill, LOC General Counsel, was 
cancelled this week due to weather.  We will find a replacement date, but are also still working with 
OGEC training staff to schedule the training on executive sessions.   You may recall, some Council 
members requested OGEC staff be the primary source of information on this topic.   

 

That’s it for this week. 
 

Eileen   





















 

 

February X, 2019 

 

Legislative Leadership 

Oregon State Capitol 

Salem, OR 97301 

 

Re: I-205 Widening and Seismic Improvements Project 

 

Dear Ways and Means Co-Chairs Johnson, Steiner Hayward & Rayfield, and Joint 

Transportation Committee Co-Chairs McKeown & Beyer, 

 

As officials elected by and/or representing the residents of the Portland metropolitan region, we 

share an obligation to protect their safety and promote a healthy economy that is accessible to 

all. The health and safety of our region and our state are inextricably linked to the infrastructure 

that connects them. In our region, millions depend on Interstate 205 for that connection. 

 

Thanks to HB 2017, the Legislature identified the I-205 bottleneck between Stafford Road and 

OR 213 as a signature congestion relief project. With the state’s subsequent investment of 

$53.7 million, ODOT anticipates that the project will be shovel ready in early 2020. 

Unfortunately, under current plans, construction will be delayed until 2026 at the earliest due to 

a lack of funding. We believe it’s our duty to act now to protect this important lifeline by funding 

these essential upgrades to I-205 in the 2019 legislative session. 

 

This project reflects several of the important values that Oregonians hold with respect to their 

transportation system: 

 

Safety – As a designated statewide north-south lifeline route, I-205 will be called upon to 

provide supplies and services to the region shortly after a disaster. Immediate action is needed 

to seismically upgrade the Abernethy Bridge and replace or retrofit eight additional bridges in 

the project area to withstand a major earthquake. 

 

Economic opportunity – The federal government has designated I-205 as a High Priority 

Corridor in the Portland metropolitan area. It connects employers, the traveling public and 

businesses to the Portland International Airport, the State of Washington, and numerous local 

jurisdictions. This corridor serves as vital infrastructure for the economic health of both the 

region and the entire State of Oregon. 

 

Quality of life – When the Governor’s Transportation Vision Panel crisscrossed the state in 

2016 seeking input on a transportation package, the public and businesses from all corners of 

Oregon sent a clear message on the need to address highway congestion in the Portland 

region, including the I-205 bottleneck. 

 

Each year that construction is delayed, the estimated cost of this project increases by $15 

million. We can’t let these critical capacity and seismic upgrades languish while waiting at 



 

 

least seven more years for new revenues. We must begin right away. Fortunately, 

resources and opportunities are available this biennium to address this need. 

 

We thank you for your attention to this critical need and urge your support for a funding solution 

in the 2019 legislative session to ensure that I-205 improves the quality of life of all Oregonians. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Jim Bernard, Chair  

Clackamas County Board of Commissioners 

 

Kathryn Harrington, Chair  

Washington County Board of Commissioners 

 

Deborah Kafoury, Chair  

Multnomah County Board of Commissioners 

 

Lynn Peterson, President  

Metro 

 

Martha Schrader, President 

Association of Oregon Counties 

 

Timm Slater, President 

League of Oregon Cities 

 

Shane Bemis, Chair? 

Metro Mayors Consortium 

 

Jana Jarvis, President 

Oregon Trucking Association 

 

Marie Dodds, Director of Government & Public Affairs 

AAA Oregon 

 

Curtis Robinhold, Executive Director  

Port of Portland 

 

Gregg Weston, President  

Clackamas County Business Alliance 

 

Brantley Dettmer, President 

Westside Economic Alliance 



 

 

 

Laura Edmonds, CEO  

North Clackamas Chamber of Commerce 

 

Russ Axelrod, Mayor  

City of West Linn  

 

Dan Holladay, Mayor  

City of Oregon City 

 

Steve Callaway, Mayor  

City of Hillsboro 

 

Paul F Morrison, Mayor  

City of Tualatin 

 

Brian Hodson, Mayor  

City of Canby 

 

Mark Gamba, Mayor  

City of Milwaukie 

 

Dennis Doyle, Mayor 

City of Beaverton 

 

Tom Ellis, Mayor  

City of Happy Valley 

 

Tim Knapp, Mayor  

City of Wilsonville 

 

Jimmy Thompson, Mayor  

City of Molalla  

 

Kent Studebaker, Mayor  

City of Lake Oswego 

 

Stan P Pulliam, Mayor  

City of Sandy  

 

Shane Bemis, Mayor 

City of Gresham 

 

Sean Drinkwine, Mayor 



 

 

City of Estacada 

 

Tammy Stempel, Mayor 

City of Gladstone 

 

CC: Governor Brown, Speaker Kotek, President Courtney 

 

 

 




